



## Report of Arts Representatives to SSMU

### SSMU

- **Jennifer:**
  - I'm now a part of the our turn committee the meeting that was scheduled for this Tuesday was cancelled, the next meeting time is to be determined
  - I attended clubs committee on Wednesday, there was good discourse and no club applications were given club status
- **Kevin:**
  - BoD meeting to be had sunday Feb 4th 1:30pm, going to be doing document back logging and training (IRs and Constitution etc).
  - Mental Health Advocacy meeting cancelled :( happening next monday
- **Corinne:**
  - Adhoc Committee Meeting on Provincial Representation (deciding which referendum period to ask the question), will be meeting with UEQ and AVEQ next week
  - Myself and Jenn are movers for the motion to de-gender the language of SSMU (more next council!)
- **At the last SSMU meeting:**
  - [Motion Regarding Nominations to the SSMU Board of Directors APPROVED 2018-01-25](#)
  - [Motion to Endorse the SSMU Survivor Bill of Rights APPROVED 2018-01-25](#)
  - [Motion to Hold the Winter 2018 General Assembly After the SSMU Elections APPROVED 2018-01-25](#)
  - Accountability Committee report came out about attendance and councillor report submission - All Arts representatives had **Perfect to consistent attendance and reports submitted in a timely manner**, meanwhile our Management counterparts had not met this high threshold of achievement.

### AUS

#### Jennifer:

- Faculty of Arts Committee
  - the meeting on 1.23.2018 was cancelled awaiting details on whether there will be a rescheduling
- Computer Lab Fund Committee

- AUS has voted to remove computers from the Ferrier lab we hope to do something with the newly freed space
- Equity Committee
  - we had our first meeting of the semester Thursday night and we have a project in the works!
  - please attend our first event of the semester it's snacks and survey(y). we just want to talk to folks about making conferences a more equitable and accessible space :-)
  - we'll be asking questions like: Have you ever felt unsafe in a Arts course conference? Used as the token minority? Targeted by comments from the class's "devil's advocate"?
  - <https://www.facebook.com/events/562102817481384/>
  - check out the listserv for the link to our survey!!

**Kevin:**

- FMC: We do finance, approved some new requests and some follow ups for cool events happening for Arts students; the PSSA policy competition, McHacks and more.
- **AUS AWARDS YAY:** working together with the VEEP Lit-ternal to plan AUS awards at a nice place with nice tingz. Details yet to be confirmed, but get hyped.

**Corinne:**

- Volunteering with Work Your B.A. and promoting ongoing events under the VP External's portfolio (NGO Fair, speed mentoring, etc.)
- Looking into logistics and needs for an Indigenous Studies Student Association in order to support up and coming programs within Arts (that also highlight the voices and lived experiences of marginalized folks on our campus!)
- Faculty of Arts Committee
  - the meeting on 1.23.2018 was cancelled awaiting details on whether there will be a rescheduling
- We have office hours!
  - Jennifer Chan
    - Friday: 3-4pm
  - Kevin Zhou:
    - Thursday: 12:30-2:30pm → Preferred!
    - Friday: 3:30-5:30pm
  - Corinne Bulger:
    - Monday: 11:30-12:30pm → Preferred!
    - Thursday: 1:15-2:15pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Corinne Bulger, Jennifer Chan, and Kevin Zhou  
Arts Representatives to SSMU